MEMO
FROM: H.W. JONES
TO: VIRGIL OLSON

RE: FLOW MEASUREMENT OF AUGUST 30, 1996

During conversations held with office personnel or others, the situation surrounding a
measurement of Virgil Olson’s headgate off a ditch using Lemhi River water was mentioned.
I have no recollection who made the statement but the implication was that there was a group
of individuals from the ditch users group and Water District 74 who went on-site at Virgil
Olson’s headgate. Virgil had supposedly told them if they needed a measurement he or his son
Verdell had to be on-site.

The information passed on to me was that Virgil was gone on August 30, 1996, when the
measurement was to be made. Verdell supposedly said that the measurement personnel should
ge ahead and do so without him as he had things to do. No additional comment was made on
this situation.
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